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BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING 

Special Session Minutes 
116 West Main St 
Coyle, OK 73027 

Thursday, June 2, 2022 
 

Notice for this special meeting for the Town of Coyle, Oklahoma was posted on Tuesday, May 31, 2022, 
before 5:00 pm and held on Thursday, June 2, 2022, at 7:00 pm in Town Hall located at 116 W Main St, 
Coyle, OK 73027. 

Meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm by Carl Long 

Members Present: Mayor – Carl Long 
   Trustee – JoAnn Hale 
 
Staff:   Linde Vogan – Town Clerk 
   Aaron Schmidt – Water Operator 
   Dusty King – Deputy Director Emergency Management 
 
Guest:   James Gilbert – GM Republic Services 
    
Trash Services:   After Republic’s attorney reached out to our attorney to see why they hadn’t 

heard from us this meeting was scheduled so a few issues could be discussed.  
We had several citizens that had bulk trash out that was not picked up on our 
bulk trash pickup day that was scheduled a few weeks ago. According to our 
contract, all the items that were out should’ve been picked up. It was stated 
that there were only 3 houses that Mr. Gilbert was aware of where the trash did 
not get picked up, however there were more residences than that. Another 
issue we have had is the dumpsters being placed in the streets. Would  
like to work together to resolve this issue.  Take pictures and create a list of  
addresses where this is an issue.  Republic has had some management turnover 
and Mr. Gilbert has just taken over Oklahoma.  There is new management in 
place at the Stillwater location.  Another issue that we have had is the trash not 
being picked up due to weather.  Mr. Gilbert stated that if the trash could not 
be serviced on the day it is supposed to be, it will be serviced the next day or 
two as weather allows.  If we require gravel to be put where the dumpster 
should be placed, how would we make sure that happened.  For bulk pickup, the 
Board likes the idea of placing two roll-off dumpsters in Town and having 
citizens dispose of their bulk trash there instead of curbside bulk pickups. 
Possibly have kids from FFA go around and pick up bulk trash for individuals that 
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are unable to do it themselves.  Mr. Gilbert and the Board discussed and agreed 
that the contract would need to have more definitive language specifying what 
they will pick up for bulk items.  The Board is interested in the 5-year contract if 
we are able to fix the issues that have been mentioned this evening.  The Board 
would like to have a draft of a contract to send to Matt Devlin for review.  Mr. 
Gilbert will have for us an updated RFP by the end of next week.  Can do better 
on pricing if we do the roll offs instead of the curbside bulk pickup which would 
still be three times annually.  At some point Republic will be doing an audit out 
here.  Dumpsters need to be on stable flat ground.  Would like to get a spec 
sheet for them.  Would like to remove the bin lock charge at the Fire 
Department as lock is no longer there. Need to get a count of broken polycarts 
and have them replaced with good ones to replace for our citizens as needed. 
 

Adjourned:  Motion made by JoAnn Hale to adjourn at 7:55 pm. 
   Carl Long – Seconded 
    
    
 
_____________________________________      
Carl Long, Mayor 
 
 
 
_____________________________________ 
Linde Vogan, Town Clerk 


